
 

 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 

Notice is hereby given that on June 12, 2025, at 11:00 AM, in compliance 
with the provisions of Government Code section 3547 that the Office of the 
Santa Clara County Superintendent of Schools and the Psychologist and 
Social Workers Association hereby submit their initial proposals for the 
successor collective agreement negotiations. The following identifies the 
specific articles for which each party is submitting an initial proposal:  
 

• Article 2 – Working Year – between the Office of Santa Clara County 
Superintendent of Schools and the Psychologist and Social Workers 
Association; 

• Article 3 – Process for Job Assignments for School Psychologists – 
between the Office of Santa Clara County Superintendent of Schools 
and the Psychologist and Social Workers Association; 

• Article 4 – Transfer and Reassignment – between the Office of Santa 
Clara County Superintendent of Schools and the Psychologist and 
Social Workers Association; 

• Article 6 – Tuition Reimbursement/Continuing Education – between 
the Office of Santa Clara County Superintendent of Schools and the 
Psychologist and Social Workers Association;  

• Article 8 – Staff Meetings – between the Office of Santa Clara County 
Superintendent of Schools and the Psychologist and Social Workers 
Association; 

• Article 9 – Salary – between the Office of Santa Clara County 
Superintendent of Schools and the Psychologist and Social Workers 
Association; 

• Article 10 – Mileage/Travel – between the Office of Santa Clara County 
Superintendent of Schools and the Psychologist and Social Workers 
Association



 

 

• Article 11 – Fringe Benefits – between the Office of Santa Clara County 
Superintendent of Schools and the Psychologist and Social Workers 
Association; 

• Article 15 – Conclusiveness of Agreement – between the Office of 
Santa Clara County Superintendent of Schools and the Psychologist 
and Social Workers Association; 

• Article 17 – Length of Contract – between the Office of Santa Clara 
County Superintendent of Schools and the Psychologist and Social 
Workers Association; 

 
A public hearing will be held at 1290 Ridder Park Drive, San Jose, CA, 
regarding the above-specified articles of the parties’ collective bargaining 
agreement. Following the public hearing, the parties will be able to 
commence negotiations on these topics. Initial proposals of the Office of 
Santa Clara County Superintendent of Schools and the Psychologist and 
Social Workers Association are available for public review by contacting the 
Assistant Superintendent – Personnel Services, at (408) 453-6843.  
 
Santa Clara County Office of Education encourages participation from 
parents, teachers, community members, and bargaining unit leaders. 
 
 


